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Introduction





This contribution provides Bell Canada’s view regarding the obligation of the NPA-NXX Code Holder to perform LNP Processing in the event the N-1 carrier (i.e. IXC for toll calls and originating LEC for local calls) has not fulfilled its obligation of performing the LNP query.  





Background





In September of 1998, the TISWG issued a consensus report, which was subsequently approved by the Commission, on default and pre-determined routing in an LNP environment.  The report outlined how call routing is to be accomplished when the N-1carrier failed to fulfill its obligation to perform the LNP query.





The report also contained a number of residual issues that were referred to the NTSWG (formerly NPSWG) and the NOSWG for further investigation.  One such issue was a carrier’s obligation to route undipped traffic.  





This contribution outlines Bell Canada’s position and rationale on the above issue. 





Bell Canada Position





Bell Canada and the Stentor Companies continue to support the consensus report whereby default routing (and pre-determined routing) “…it is not a mandatory requirement for any carrier to perform LNP processing for a call on behalf of a carrier that is responsible for LNP processing”.  





Further, it is our position that “… any carrier may route undipped calls to another carrier’s network for LNP processing and subsequent call routing in accordance with either a tariff or a bilateral business arrangement”, as stated in the consensus report. 





To mandate the Code Holder carrier to perform LNP processing on behalf of the N-1 carrier negates the N-1 carrier’s obligation and responsibility, and transfer this obligation an responsibility to the receiving carrier.  It also contradicts the consensus report in that default and pre-determined routing are to be based on tariff or business arrangements.





Conclusion





Routing of undipped traffic to another network for LNP call processing shall be in accordance with either a tariff or bilateral business agreement.  





Bell Canada and Stentor Companies cannot guarantee that undipped traffic will be completed unless the carrier sending such traffic is subscribed to ILEC’s tariff or bilateral business arrangements have been agreed to.


